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Info for Budget Committee Meeting
May 16, 2018

Item 6. Attached is a worksheet "Budget 2017-18 as of 5-7-18" which details all estimated expenditures by line item for the balance of the fiscal year as compared to the current budget and the requested reversals. *****************************************************************************
Item 7.  The Southern California Preparedness Foundation is requesting a NPG in the amount of $1,000 to support their 11th Disaster Preparedness Fair on September 29th at the Northridge Fashion Center. Our NC has contributed to this event in the past and has also participated in it. A copy of the NPG and related documentation is attached. 
****************************************************************************
Item 8. The Tarzana NC Beautification Committee has been working on our request to replace our welcome sign on the east end of Ventura Blvd in Tarzana. We had replaced the sign over 3 years ago for approximately $1,400 and it has not held up well. The Committee recommends that we purchase a sign from Premium sign for $9,000 as per the attached quote.
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******************************************************************************

Item 9. The Public Safety Committee recommends that we purchase Neighborhood Watch signs to be placed at strategic locations throughout the Tarzana Community. In addition to this purchase, in order to hang these signs we will have to purchase hardware and then have them installed. The cost to purchase the signs is $1,299.50 Details are shown below.
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******************************************************************************
Item 10. It has been discussed to purchase hanging name badges for our Board members that can be used at events so that other can easily identify us. These badges are 2" x 3.5", double sided, hanging and contain the City of LA logo. Pictures and price quote are below.
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******************************************************************************
Item 11. The Tarzana Community & Cultural Center has requested a NPG for $7,660 to replace DG (decomposed granite) on their grounds. A copy of the NPG is attached. The Committee at our last meeting had requested specific additional information. The response to that request is shown below in addition to the original information requested and submitted.

From: Claire Bloom [mailto:claireski2@me.com] 
Sent: Thursday, May 03, 2018 5:01 PM
To: Tarzana Community & Cultural Center
Cc: harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net; Max & Eleanor Flehinger; b.shmaeff@tarzananc.org
Subject: Re: Grant Application - Tarzana Community & Cultural Center

Great letter, Michael! I think you laid our responses out perfectly and concisely. I particularly like your explanation as to why we are not soliciting funds from additional sources. The letter is direct, to the point, and respectful.  Whatever the outcome, Think we should all feel good about this letter.
Claire
From: Tarzana Community & Cultural Center [mailto:info@mytarzana.org] 
Sent: Thursday, May 03, 2018 2:48 PM
To: harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net; Max & Eleanor Flehinger; b.shmaeff@tarzananc.org
Subject: Grant Application - Tarzana Community & Cultural Center

Please see the attached.
Tarzana Community & Cultural Center

May 3, 2018
Tarzana Neighborhood Council
Budget Committee
Harvey Goldberg, Chairman, Max Flehinger, Bob Smaeff
Re: Tarzana Community & Cultural Center
Grant Application
Gentlemen:
We appreciate the fact that your committee is interested in helping us to obtain a new grant from the Tarzana Neighborhood Council. Mr. Goldberg has asked for some additional information in his email of April 26, 2018, and we respond as follows:

1. We have chosen California Creations as our preferred contractor to perform the proposed work. We found that company to be the most professional of those who submitted bids. That company took the time to survey our sit, and to prepare a detailed bid (please see the attached.) 

2. We have not sought funding from any additional source. We do not believe this is the type of project that lends itself to a campaign among donors.

Finally, you have requested that we divulge the dollar amounts contributed by our various sponsors. After careful consideration and discussion, we have come to the conclusion that we will not be providing you with that information for a variety of reasons, including the following:

1. We truly believe that our sponsors are entitled to protection of their right of privacy, and specifically with regard to their individual contributions;

2. We do not believe the TNC has any legitimate right to require that we provide such information; and
3. The information you seek is not required by the Grant Application.

Once again, we thank you for your time and consideration, and request that we be placed on the Budget Committee’s agenda for its next meeting, so that your Committee can make its recommendation, and send the matter on to the full Council.
Very truly yours,
Amaris Bryer,
President



From: Harvey Goldberg [mailto:harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Thursday, April 26, 2018 7:21 PM
To: 'Paul Lawler'; 'info@mytarzana.org'; 'TRAVLTICKT@aol.com'
Subject: RE: Grant Application Supplemental from Tarzana Community & Cultural Center

Hi Paul,	
As we explained to you group at our meeting we think that the Tarzana NC wants to be a co-participant in the replacement of the DG at the Community Center.

The Budget Committee requested that the Center contact funding sources to participate with us in the project. We asked that you come back with the list of sources that were contacted and the response from each and their contribution for the project..

You group also indicated that they had not had time to evaluate the 3 bid that were received, we asked that you reconcile those bids and come back with a recommendation on which one you are selecting and the reason why.

Lastly with the donor list we requested that total dollar amount received from donors in 2017 and the amount received from each. It is not necessary that amount under $100 can be listed as a group "Amount under $100." 

The above does not preclude the Center from providing any additional information that might be relevant.

When the above information is complete, please submit it to me and I will schedule the Center's NPG request at the next Budget Committee meeting.

Harvey Goldberg

From: Paul Lawler [mailto:lawlerpaul@aol.com] 
Sent: Thursday, April 26, 2018 4:30 PM
To: harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net; info@mytarzana.org; TRAVLTICKT@aol.com; m.flehinger@tarzananc.org; b.shmaeff@tarzananc.org
Subject: Re: Grant Application Supplemental from Tarzana Community & Cultural Center

Hello Harvey, 

First of all Thank you and your Budget Committee for all the time and effort you put into your job on the TNC.

I do not want to make a mistake about the information you requested

Please reaffirm what is we need for the next TNC Budget committee meeting.

We have submitted the donor list.

Best Regards,
Paul Lawler

-----Original Message-----
From: Harvey Goldberg <harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net>
To: 'Tarzana Community & Cultural Center' <info@mytarzana.org>; lawlerpaul <lawlerpaul@aol.com>
Sent: Thu, Apr 26, 2018 4:03 pm
Subject: RE: Grant Application Supplemental from Tarzana Community & Cultural Center
Amaris,
We appreciate the information that you sent. The Committee did ask for the dollar amounts related to donations.
Also, at the meeting Paul Lawler took meticulous notes related to additional information the Committee wanted to review and for actions we requested that the Community Center take to obtain additional funding related to your NPG request.
Please consult with Paul and let us know when you are ready to bring that information and the dollar amounts related to donations to the Budget Committee for our review.
Thanks.
 
Harvey Goldberg
 
From: Tarzana Community & Cultural Center [mailto:info@mytarzana.org] 
Sent: Thursday, April 26, 2018 10:31 AM
To: harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net; ; 
Subject: Grant Application Supplemental from Tarzana Community & Cultural Center
 
To: Budget Committee
Tarzana Neighborhood Council
Harvey Goldberg, Chairman
Max Flehinger
Bob Smaeff
 
Gentlemen:
 
We appeared before your committee on April 16, 2018 in support of our grant application for work to be done at the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center. At that time, you requested additional "data." Specifically, you asked for a list of our sponsors for the 2017 calendar year. The list of sponsors is as follows:
 
West Valley Nursery
Kellogg Garden Products
Servpro
Premier America
Francine Meyberg
Ali Saam
Christy's Pet Care
EB Stone Organics
Asian Ceramic
Galpin Motors
McDonald's
Tri-Star Realty
Sinan Sinanian
Jacobi Building Materials
Tarzana Cleaners
Jon Tsuchiyama
Michael Belcher
Providence Hospital
Various Anonymous Donors

 
We have now provided you with all of the information required by the grant application. In addition we have provided you with all the information requested in Mr. Goldberg's email of April 11, 2018 (most of which is not required in the grant application). 
 
We trust that we have now supplied you with all necessary information, and that our application will be acted upon at your committee's next regular meeting.
 
Very truly yours,
 
Amaris Bryer, President

From: Harvey Goldberg [mailto:harveygoldberg@sbcglobal.net] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 11:10 PM
To: 'Claire Bloom'
Cc: 'l.shaffer@tarzananc.org'
Subject: RE: Grant Proposal from TCCC

Claire,
I have received a copy of your request for a NPG. I need some additional information in order for the Budget Committee to consider your request. I will put your request on the agenda for the Wednesday April 18th meeting contingent upon receiving the requested information by the close of business Monday April 16th.

Please supply the following information.
1. Copy of the IRS Determination letter for the 501(c)3 approval.
2. Copies of all bids/quotes obtained for this project.
3.A copy of the 2017 financial statements. If they are not available, a copy of the 2016 financials and the best estimate of the 2017 financial statements.
4. A copy of the budget for 2018.
5. What other organizations were contact to fund this project? What was the response from each?
6. How much money can the Community Center contribute toward this project?
7. Please list all community events for 2017 that were held at the Center for which rent or a fee was not charged?
8. I think more detail might be needed in response to item 5 on the application.

If you need any clarifications or need more information about the above request, please feel free to contact me.

Also, please send me another copy of the NPG since I could not print it out from the computer.
Thanks.
Harvey Goldberg

From: Claire Bloom [mailto:claireski2@me.com] 
Sent: Wednesday, April 11, 2018 6:29 PM
To: h.goldberg@tarzananc.org
Cc: l.shaffer@tarzananc.org
Subject: Grant Proposal from TCCC
Dear Mr. Goldberg,
Attached please find a completed application for a Neighborhood Purposes Grant from TNC. 
Thank you for your consideration of our proposal. Please contact us at 818.705.1286 if you have any questions.
Sincerely,
Claire Bloom, Managing Director
Tarzana Community & Cultural Center
19130 Ventura Blvd.
Tarzana, CA 91356
*************************************************************************************
Item 12. At the end of every fiscal year any monies not used by the Tarzana NC reverts back to the City. Last fiscal year we contributed the estimated remaining funding to the LA Congress of Neighborhoods with will also take place in September 2018. The Congress offers a full day of workshops for all NC members at LA City Hall. The events also includes breakfast and lunch for all participants. Historically, almost all those who attend are extremely satisfied with their experience. The recommendation is to contribute remaining funding NTE $10,000. The actual amount must be voted upon by the Board at its May meeting and submitted to the City Clerk no later than June 1st.
*************************************************************************************
Item 12. In order to spend funds for the 2018-19 fiscal year, the NC must approve a budget. The attached schedule contains administrative expenses that the Treasurer has submitted based on estimated 2017-18 expenses.
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